
 

Homecall Computer  
Services.  

We provide a friendly, high quality  
affordable computer repair and 
 maintenance service - in the  

comfort of your own home.  If you  
prefer, or if the we cannot repair the 

unit at your premises, then, at no extra 
charge we are happy to  

complete the repair in our workshop 
 

• computer services for both   
beginner & professional 

• Computer maintenance / Anti 
virus 

• Computer repairs 

• Computer system builds/
upgrades 

• Data recovery   
Established client base in Cadney, 

Howsham & surrounding areas. 
Call: 01673 818624 / 07742 827285 

www.hccs-online.co.uk 
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HOWSHAM’S 
MAY DAY DUCK RACE 

MONDAY 1ST MAY 
SPONSOR A DUCK FOR £2.  

HOWSHAM VILLAGE HALL IS OPEN 
FROM 1PM FOR LATE SPONSORS.  

WALK TO THE RACE 2PM.  
RAFFLE, REFRESHMENTS AND  

WINNERS ANNOUNCED BACK AT THE 
VILLAGE HALL AFTER THE RACE.  

CASH PRIZES FOR 1ST, 2ND & 3RD, 
AND A CONSOLATION PRIZE FOR THE 

LAST DUCK.  

Learn to Crochet Class at Craft & Chat 
Wednesday 3rd May 1.30 - 3.30pm.  

Sian Sargent will be on hand to get novices 
started crocheting and to show how to  

master new stitches. Free event. Craft & Chat 
is also on the 17th & 31st of May too. New 

people are always welcome.  
Party in the Park 

15 July 2017 
Howsham Park 

Children’s activity in the afternoon 
Ceilidh in the evening 

Free Community Event for anyone  
living in Cadney and Howsham.  

Places must be booked.  
More details inside.  

Picnic in the Park, is replacing the Live Music 
night planned for May 13th. It’s still organ-
ised by the Clark family, with Steve and Ger-
aldine Clayton's band now taking the music 
outside. More about this inside….. 

Brigg & District Committee Macmillan  
Cancer Support. Rosianna Ceilidh Band 
on Saturday 13 May 2017 at The Mount, 
Brigg Road, Castlethorpe. Rosianna Ceilidh 
Band on Saturday 13 May 2017 at The 
Mount, Brigg Road, Castlethorpe. 7pm – 
11pm  Bar & Food available. Ticket £6. For 
tickets and/or further information call Gerry 
07538327139 / Kathryn 07889875181 



PARTY IN THE PARK 15th July 
 

Back on 7.7.2007 we held our first fundraising 
event, a coffee morning, as we celebrated 
Howsham Village Hall re opening after building 
works, and started the fundraising campaign 
to turn the patch of land behind the village hall 
into a park for Cadney and Howsham. To mark 
this 10th anniversary and to thank everyone in 
Cadney and Howsham for all that has been 
done in the last 10 years, (and we have 
achieved a lot since 2007) we decided to hold 
a free community event for anyone living in 
Cadney cum Howsham parish. It doesn’t  
matter how long you have lived here, every-
one is welcome to join in. We plan to have a 
children’s event in the afternoon, and then a 
Ceilidh band is booked for the evening.  
Because we will have a bigger crowd than usu-
al we will have a marquee up in the park for 
the day.  
 
We would like anyone who would like to join 
in to let us know, so we will have an idea of 
numbers. The entertainment for families in the 
afternoon is not yet finalised and if anyone has 
a good recommendation, please let us know. 
For the evening, the Ceilidh band is booked, 
and all we will ask of anyone attending, is 
when you book you place to agree to bring a 
contribution to the supper. There is a list of 
food to choose from.  
 
If you have sponsored a duck for the duck 
race, you have already contributed towards 
the event as the proceeds for the duck race 
will fund the event. It should be a fabulous 
community event and we look forward to see-
ing everyone.  
 
Call Debbie on 678768 or Petra on 678224 to 
book places for the children’s event or the 
Ceilidh or both. Or see us at The Duck Race.  

Charlie Raper would like to say Thank you to 
everyone who sent him birthday cards and 
came along to his 90th birthday party. He 
enjoyed seeing all his family together, as well 
as lots of friends old and new.  
 
Margaret Harvie would like to say Thank you 
to everyone who bought poppies from her in 
Howsham last year, she collected £54.80. 
 
Thank you to everyone who came along to 
the Sunflowers, Coffee, Cake and Crafts event 
on Saturday 22nd. We had a lovely, busy 
afternoon and £60 was given in donations, to 
help Stephen and Sarah Clark get a bit nearer 
to reaching their fundraising target for their 
wing walks for Lindsey Lodge Hospice on June 
18th If you would like to sponsor them one 
way you do this is:  
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/
Sarah-Stephen-Clark 

PICNIC IN THE PARK 
The date for the live music night had to be re-
scheduled, due to some of the band unable to 
make the first date. When the date was moved 
back to June. We decided with the longer day-
light hours it was great opportunity to move 
outside. Steve and his band will play outside on 
the patio, and we can all enjoy a lovely sum-
mer evening listening and dancing to great 
music. We do have some garden chairs that 
can be borrowed, but we would like you to 
bring along; a seat or blanket, a picnic and your 
own drinks.  
All the money raised on the night will be added 
to Sarah and Stephen’s fundraising pot for 
Lindsey Lodge Hospice.  
Tickets can be bought from Clayton’s Corner 
Café or call 01652 678768.  
 

Keep up to date by following our  
community Twitter account. 

@cadney_howsham. 

NEWSLETTER REGULARS 

Cadney Church services are on the first and 
third Sundays of the month at 11am. In May 
this will be on the 7th and 21st. 
 
Howsham Village Hall and Park Committees 
meet on Monday 8th May from 7pm.  
Following the April AGM, both committees 
have two vacancies for new committee mem-
bers. If you think you might like to join us, 
please come along to our next meeting or call 
Debbie for a chat on 01652 678768.   
 
Howsham Village Hall is available to hire for 
£8 an hour with free time before and after 
your booking for setting up and  
clearing away. For enquiries and to check 
availability call 01652 678768.  
 
The Best Kept Village Group are meeting this 
month on Tuesday the 16th from 6.30pm. The 
group are going to be doing some weeding 
and planting at the meeting, and all help is 
welcome.  
 
Library Bus. The bus calls once this month on 
the 18th. Vicarage Lane, Cadney 9.40 to 10.05 
am. Cadney Road, Howsham, 10.10 to 10.20 
am, Main Street from 10.25 to 10.35am.   

Dates for your Diary 

 Sunflower planting in the Park. Saturday 
10th June, 2pm. Full details next month, 
we would like to invite everyone back to 
plant out all their sunflowers in the park.  

 The annual Family Camp Out weekend 
takes place from 25-27 August. £5 per 
family, per night. To book your place call 
01652 678224. 

 Cadney-cum-Howsham 15th Village Show 
                  Saturday 2nd Sept 
                Staging 8.30-11.00 am 
                 Show opens 3.00 pm 
                       Prizes 4.15 pm 
We are looking for a volunteer to help on the 
day with manning the door and to support the 
general running of the show. If you are inter-
ested please contact Fiona 678479 or Nikki 
07840706478. 

Cadney cum Howsham Parish Council 
The APCM is on Wednesday May 10th in  
Village Hall, Howsham (not as previously stat-
ed ) @ 7.00 followed by the monthly PCM.  
 
The phone box in Howsham is now formally 
adopted by the parish council and they would 
like your ideas as to how it is to be used.  You 
can pass your ideas onto any parish councillor 
or contact Brian Brooks call 07932 330552 or 
email: cadneycumhowshampc@btinternet.com. 

Cadney Graveyard 
After a strong complaint about the sheep in 
the Churchyard, I am now unable to use them 
to cut the grass.  I am sure you will agree that 
they have done a great job over the last two 
years (and for free), and the children in partic-
ular enjoy saying hello to them – they have 
even featured in a wedding photograph.  If 
anyone would like to volunteer to keep the 
area tidy, please contact our Vicar Fr Owain 
Mitchell 01652 653989 – thank you to our 
regular neighbours who run their mowers up 
and down the path and around the Hall when 
they cut their own lawns – its very much ap-
preciated.  Each year I apply to the Parish 
Council for a grant from the Precept to help 
with maintenance of the Cemetery across the 
road from the Church.  Unfortunately, I am 
unable to secure money to help maintain both 
areas as I have in the past and due to an ever 
increasing rise in Insurance premiums and 
fees, the Church cannot afford to maintain the 
Churchyard.  Thank you to all parishioners 
who support us throughout the year in these 
difficult financial times.  Sarah Fletcher 


